GRAHAM COUNTY TRAVEL & TOURISM REGULAR BOARD MEETING
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 6, 2022                              4:00 PM – 4:45 PM
The meeting was held in the Graham County Community Building located at 196 Knight Street, Robbinsville, NC 28771.
Present: Vice-chairman Robin Turner, Billy Brown, Patricia Cable, Meredith Jenkins, Rick Davis, Valerie Frapp
Absent: Chairman Dale Wiggins
In the absence of Chairman Wiggins; Vice-chairman Robin Turner called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.
Vice-chairman Turner asked if there were any changes to the agenda for the October 6 meeting and if not, is there a motion to approve the agenda. Billy Brown made a motion to approve the agenda as is. Valerie Frapp seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Vice-chairman Turner asked for a motion to approve the minutes for the September 1, 2022 regular meeting. Billy Brown made a motion to approve the minutes. Valerie Frapp seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Vice-chairman Turner asked for a motion to approve the September 1, 2022 closed session minutes. Rick Davis made a motion to approve the closed session minutes. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Financial Report:
Finance officer Becky Garland was not present. Director, Daniel Allison gave a brief report on the finances.
Committee Report: Welcome Center/Office:
Vice-chairman Robin Turner reported that he is pleased to report that within the next week, the poles will go in for the digital sign outside the Welcome Center.
Director’s Report: See attached sheet
Director, Daniel Allison, reported to the Board that a fulfillment person has been found. Kim Hainge will be delivering literature to Welcome Centers and places of business.
He also informed the Board that Mr. Bennett will be filming one of our micro documentaries in the next few days. The topic of this documentary will be on family’s tradition of learning to fly fish and sharing its enjoyment with each succeeding generation. Rick Davis and his family will be featured.

Public Comments
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Cal Wiederholt and Mr. George Evans spoke to the Board regarding the large trees in Joyce Kilmer Forest. They explained that the ground around the trees is thinning and the roots are exposed in places, also bark is being chipped off some of the trees. They contended that the reason for this is people getting too close to the trees, and presented pictures of some of the roots showing and people standing near the trees.  
They ended their comments by explaining that they would like to involve as many people as possible in their effort to resolve these concerns.
Vice-chairman Turner pointed out that the Joyce Kilmer Forest is maintained by the U.S. Forest Service and that they would have to be the ones to make any changes in the forest. 
New Business:
There was no new business
Old Business:
There was no old business
Adjourn:
Billy Brown made a motion to close the meeting. Rick Davis seconded the motion. 
Vote unanimous
Meeting adjourned at 4:45 pm
                                   
                                                                      Next meeting November 3, 2022


  
